
RÉSUMÉ DIGEST

ACT 61 (HB 118) 2025 Regular Session Egan

Prior law required a psychiatrist, a psychiatric mental health nurse practitioner, or a
psychologist to conduct an in-person examination of an individual prior to issuing an
emergency certificate. 

New law changes prior law by removing the requirement that the in-person examination be
conducted by a psychiatrist, psychiatric mental health nurse practitioner, or a psychologist. 

Effective August 1, 2025.

(Amends R.S. 28:53(G)(7)(b)(i))


